
  

Observations at the Half-Way Point 

This has been a really fun and inspiring season of worship! Many thanks to the Worship and Music Team, 
the Congregation Council, Marcia Klinder-Badgley, all of the various musicians and worship leaders, the 
Fellowship team, and all of you for joining together in worship this summer! We still have about 6 weeks 
to go on the summer worship schedule and some great worship services ahead of us. 
 

At this half way point, here are some observations from my vantage point: 
 

• We can be flexible and innovative when we need to be. We’ve needed to adjust the worship space 
each week to accommodate more worshippers. We’ve had to think creatively to overcome some 
obstacles. Hopefully by the end of this season we’ll have it all figured out!  

        This builds up the Body of Christ! 
  
• Worshippers are making new friends and reconnecting with those they don’t see often. Combining 

three services into one has challenged us in some ways but seeing the excitement of people when 
they reconnect with friends and make new ones is worth it! This builds up the Body of Christ! 

 

• We sing and pray louder when we sit closer together. There’s something about hearing the voices 
of others that gives us the courage to sing out and to participate more fully boldly in worship.  

       This builds up the Body of Christ! 
 

• Being closer to the pastor and worship leaders, the musicians, and the altar causes us to be more 
engaged in worship. Making eye contact, smiling, and closing the great divide between where 
worshippers sit and where worship leadership happens strengthens our relationships with God and 
with one another. This builds up the Body of Christ! 

 

• People linger around for a longer period of time after worship when refreshments are available. 
Being able to grab a snack and a drink immediately after worship and in the same place as worship 
has given people the opportunity to visit for a while.  This builds up the Body of Christ! 

 

I invite you to pay special attention to what’s happening in and around you during worship over these 
next 6 weeks of worship. I’d enjoy hearing some of your observations.  
 

Worshipping with you!  
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Welcoming Vicar Molly 

The time is fast approaching when Vicar Molly will begin her year of  

internship at St. Philip. Her first Sunday is August 7 and her first day in the 

office is August 8. 
 

What does the word “vicar” mean? 

According to the definition in the Meriam-Webster dictionary, a “vicar” is 

someone serving as a substitute or agent. In the ELCA, the term “vicar” applies to someone who is a 

candidate for ordained ministry serving under the supervision of a pastor in an internship.  During her 

year of internship, Vicar Molly serves under the authority of Pastor Pam.  
 

Why is it important to address the intern with the title “Vicar”? 

As someone preparing for ordained ministry, Vicar Molly needs to get used to being addressed by a 

title. This helps her live into her role as vicar and soon to be pastor. Just as referring to the pastor by 

title, using the title of vicar helps the congregation remember that she is among us in a unique role. 
 

What will Vicar Molly be doing at St. Philip? 

It is expected that the intern will participate in every aspect of congregational life. This is a full-time 

position and will include one day off each week. Vicar Molly will preach, assist in worship, lead Bible 

study, teach classes, visit the sick and the homebound, attend committee and council meetings, plan 

worship, support ministries, and engage different aspects of parish administration. 
 

What does it mean to be an internship congregation? 

Being an internship congregation is a wonderful gift to the entire Church. Without internship  

congregations, the ELCA would not be able to prepare future pastors. Serving as an internship  

congregation requires us to make room for the intern to continuing discerning God’s call and gifts for 

ministry. During the internship year, Vicar Molly will observe, reflect, and try on a variety of roles. 

Vicar Molly has completed two years of seminary and is still learning what it means to serve as a  

pastor in God’s church.  
 

What are the financial considerations of being an internship congregation? 

The congregation is responsible for paying a monthly stipend, providing housing and all the expenses 

that go with that, paying tuition to the seminary to maintain her status as a student, and paying for a 

couple of continuing education experiences.  As always, regular and generous financial giving by 

everyone in the faith community is necessary throughout the year to support the spending plan of  

St. Philip. If you wish to make a contribution over and beyond your usual giving to support this new 

ministry, please note “internship” on the memo line. A generous donor has promised to match gifts 

given to the internship fund up to $4,000.  
 

What can individual members do to support Vicar Molly? 

Wear your name tag. Introduce yourself to her until she can call you by name first. Be open to 

receiving care from her. Be loving in your communication with her. Encourage her efforts. Answer her 

questions. Listen as she shares her observations. Participate in classes and other activities that she 

plans. Affirm her gifts for ministry. 
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Summer Worship 2016 at 9:30 am 

 

Aug 7, 14, and 21 – these worship services will incorporate elements of jazz through song 
arrangements, harmonies, and instrumentation. 
 

Aug 28 and Sept 4 – these worship services will celebrate our Celtic heritage as we give thanks for 
God’s presence through prayers, litanies, music, and silence. 
 

Sept 11 – the ELCA marks “God’s Work. Our Hands. ” Sunday on this day. We’ll worship at 9:30 and 
then engage in a variety of outreach service projects. 

 

                       Be sure to invite a friend or neighbor to worship! 

A Friendly Welcome for Vicar Molly 

To help Vicar Molly get settled and her Pantry stocked we are going to have a St Philip version of an 

old fashioned "Pounding". What is a Pounding you ask???  A "pounding" is the gift of groceries and 

other household items for someone setting up their home. It is an old custom whose name probably 

comes from the time that general stores sold most items by the pound.  
 

Vicar Molly will be joining us on August 7.  Donation baskets are set up outside of Luther 

Hall for “pantry items” for Vicar Molly since she will be coming without many items of that sort.  
 

So you can reach in your pantry and grab an item or pick up 

something during your weekly shopping trip.  

The recommended items are broken down below: 

               If your last name begins with : 

 A-G…. Rice, pasta, oatmeal, pasta sauces 

 H-M….Canned veggies, fruit and tomato products 

 N-R…...Cereal (all varieties), canned soups, canned/boxed 
 broths,  small canned ham 
  S-Z…....Paper products (napkins, paper towels, toilet paper) and                                    
                cleaning products 

Plan on attending the  
Welcome Reception for 

Vicar Molly  
following Worship  on August 7th  

                    Adult Summer Sunday School 
The Augsburg adult class continues to meet throughout the summer.  Following a brief fellowship 

after the worship service, the class will begin about 10:45 a.m. in the Music Room. The Augsburg se-

ries is based on a theme for a three months period. The title of this study is "Toward a New  Creation" 

and includes a study of  selected scriptures in Zephaniah and Romans.  Each session includes a study 

of the given scripture  and how it applies to our lives as individuals and as members of St. Philip.  All 

adults are invited to participate! 
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Saints & Sinners  
So you won’t miss the luncheon meeting  on Tuesday, September 13th   
at 11:30 in Luther Hall.  
 
Come for good fellowship, good food, and an interesting program 
brought to us by Stephen and Barbara Burdette. Stephen is going to              

                                                                   share his experience in the field of grain harvesting.   
 
        The Saints and Sinners meet on the second Tuesday of the month.   
         REMEMBER to reserve your place for lunch by calling, Carole Mason at 
         (919) 872-1518, by September 9th.   

 

We hope you will be joining Saints and Sinners in September! 

Ladies Lunch 
The next Ladies Lunch will be held at Milton’s Pizza,  
8853 Six Forks Rd. on August 4th beginning at noon.  
Enjoy their wonderful buffet or order from the  
Menu of Italian dishes, sandwiches, salads, etc.  
Please make your reservation with Sandra Kelley  
as soon as possible at 919-247-1038 or  
sankelly55@hotmail.com.   Hope to see you there! 

 

Puzzle Get Together 

   New Time! New Time! New Time!   
   Tuesday, August 23rd at 12:30  
   in the Music Room.    
    No Lunch will be served. 
   Come, relax, enjoy good conversation, and 
help complete a puzzle.  Questions?  Contact Claire Muller at  
919-900-8443 or cmuller4@nc.rr.com. Hope to see you there! 

Book Club 
The book club is taking a break in July and August.  
They will meet again on Tuesday, September 27 at 10:00 
a.m. in the Parlor. The next book for discussion is Leaving 

Church by Barbara Brown Taylor. You may also want to read 
An Altar in the World to learn more about her theology. 
Contact Kathryn Edwards 
itsmekge@gmail.com or Carol 
Williamson wilc321@aol.com   
if you need more information. 

Men’s Breakfast Club 
Join us at 8:30 am on  
Tuesday, August 23rd for  
the Men’s Breakfast Club at 
Big Ed’s in Quail Corners 
Shopping Center, 5009 Falls 
of Neuse Road.   
Come into the air 
conditioning and enjoy good 
food and fellowship.   
To reserve your place 
contact Frank Bouknight @ 
919-302-1812 or 

Put 9/13/16  
on your calendar today! 

Men’s Pub Ministry 
Our fellowship group met on July 21—
the next meeting will be on  
August 18th at 6:30 pm ….watch your 
email for the meeting place  
announcement later in August.   
All men are welcome,  
we hope to see you there! 
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Sunday School Teacher Orientation 

Preschool through 5th grade Sunday school teachers,  
please join us on Sunday, August 28th, at 10:45 in  
the purple SS room for a program orientation. If you are not  
able to attend please let me know at cathryn@st-philip.org. 

Confirmation Orientation 6th & 7th Grade Youth and Parents 
Parents of 6th & 7th graders, please join your child and me in the Ed. Building basement during the 
Sunday school hour on September 18th.   
We will begin at 10:40 with a quick review of the program and I will be happy to answer any  
questions you may have!  See you then! 
   

Confirmation Rehearsal & Milestone Blessing  
Parents of 8th grade confirmands are asked to join with their kids in the sanctuary during the Sunday 
school hour at 10:20, on October 23rd, for confirmation rehearsal.  
The confirmation milestone blessing will be celebrated on October 30th during the 9:10 and 11:15 
services.  We will make sure that you and the youth know where to be when and what to do where!   

Confirmation Project 
Hi, my name is Gillian Kepley and I am organizing my 
final confirmation project. I am going to have a play 
day with the kids living at Cedar Point, the apartment 
complex we help through Brown Bag Ministries.  
 

I invite anyone who is available on August 27 to attend 
regular Brown Bag at 10:00 am, and stay after to play 
with the children once we have finished delivering 
lunches.  
 

You can bring summer toys—jump ropes, sidewalk 
chalk, bubbles, balls, etc., as well as other toys like 
dolls and stuffed animals. They can be gently used. 
 

We will leave the toys with the children after we play 
with them. We should be done around 12:30- 1:00.  
If you are not available on Saturday August 27, you 
can still  help by donating toys for the children at 
Cedar Point. There will  be a box for donations located 
outside of Luther Hall.  
Thank you so much for your help! 

Boy Scout Troop 342 

WANTED! 
Young men ages  

10 1/2—13 
to come to the  

Recruitment Campout 
August 26 

 

 

Rewards include:       

 Fellowship & Service 
 Developing Life Skills 

 Fun Activities—camping,  
 high adventure and  
 Dutch oven cooking! 

 

The first 15 boys who sign up  

will get a free Cree LED  

flashlight when they arrive! 
 

The Troop meets on Tuesdays 

at 7:00 in the basement. 

Contact:  

secureoperationst342@gmail.com or 

Troop342.TeamSnap.com 
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Join us for  
G.R.O.W. 

(Get Renewed On Wednesdays) 

Each Wednesday evening  

at  5:45  

For a midweek renewal through  

a meal, 

music, youth groups,  

Bible study and fellowship!! 

Free will donations  
are encouraged. 

 

Bring your friends! 

All are Welcome!! 

5:45—6:30 Meal (Luther Hall) 

6:15—6:45 Youth Choir (Music Room) 

6:45—7:15 Joyful Noise Kidz Choir (Music Room) 

6:45—8:00 MS & HS Youth Groups (Basement) 

6:45—7:45 Bible Study/Small Groups (TBD) 

7:30—8:45 Adult Choir (Sanctuary) 

In Our Prayers 

Loni Dapp 

Daniel Tiermann 

Don Carpenter 

Doug Vinsel 

Natalie Rimmer 

 

 

Pat Butkerait 

Jean & Kelly Barger 

George Coccarelli 

Bill Capps 

Cindi Lee 

 

 

Jennifer Jennings 

Ken & Anita Grumbine 

Ryley Hopper 

Rachel Bradbury 

Robert 
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 Senior Ministry Meeting 
Please join us for our next meeting on 
Wednesday, August 3rd, 10:00 am,  

in the Music room.   

Want to help plan future bus trips?   

 

 

 

 

Join us on Wednesday, August 3rd, 10:45  

All are welcome to attend! 

 
 

 

 

Quilters 
Giant thanks to the generosity of St. Philip's 

members and friends for donating fabric and sheets 

for Lutheran World Relief Quilts. At this time we 

have enough supplies to complete our planned 

number of quilts for this year, however, we can 

always use extra hands to put these quilts together.   

Please feel welcome to join us on the 2nd and 4th 

Wednesday mornings at 9:30 in the lower level 

under Luther Hall.  Questions call:  Barb Burdette 

919-761-5254 or Loni Dapp 919-2174396. 

SPECIAL THANKS  

TO TEAM MEMBERS AND SUPPORTERS 

 

On behalf of the staff and the families we serve, we would like to extend our sincere  

thanks to the St. Philip team of Julie Helmey (leader), Jennifer Bateman, Deb Coccarelli,  

Carol Puente, Don Helmey, and Kathy Blum, for all the time and hard 

work that went into our spring “HOPE BEGINS WITH A HOME” 

campaign. We would also like to thank all the church members who 

contributed so generously. Thanks to your dedication to the cause of 

ending homelessness for families in our community, the campaign raised  

over $211,000. These much-needed funds will be used to help parents 

and their children move into stable homes of their own and enable our 

Mentor Advocates to work with each family for up to a year to help  

them maintain their housing. We cannot do this vital work without you! 

Please keep in touch with Families Together by liking our Facebook Page 

(facebook.com/families2gether) When you share our story, the whole community benefits.  

Thank you again.   

 

Lisa Rowe, Executive Director 
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The First Stephen Ministry Class Begins on September 18, 2016 

Stephen Ministry is a lay caregiving ministry that works in conjunction   
with the pastor to meet the emotional and spiritual needs of the people of 
St. Philip. This ministry is grounded in Jesus’ command to love one another.                
Through one-to-one caring and confidential relationships, those who are 
hurting receive the love and care they need. 

If you are someone who enjoys listening, caring, supporting, and 
encouraging others who are going through difficult times then this ministry 
might be a good fit for you.  Before you begin serving as a Stephen Minister, 
you will attend 50 hours of training in providing emotional and spiritual 
care. Training topics include: listening, using Christian resources to provide care, maintaining 
boundaries in caregiving, confidentiality, ministering to those experiencing grief, and many more. 

The first Stephen Ministry class will begin its training on Sunday, Sept. 18. We will meet weekly on 
Sundays from 4:00 – 6:00 pm. Please pick up an information packet with an application at the table in 
the entryway, just outside of Luther Hall. Our Stephen Leaders are available to answer questions.   
Call Kathy Blum at 919-641-2742, Linda Bossert at 703-216-5046 or Pastor Pam. Completed 
applications need to be returned to Pastor Pam by August 28, 2016.   

Learn more about Christian Caregiving  

at a three-session series on  

Sundays August 14, 21, and 28 at 10:45 a.m. in Kepley Hall. 

“I believe it, but how do I live it?” Christianity is more than a  
set of beliefs; it is a way of life. If our beliefs do not affect our living, what 
good are they?  So, how do we live what we believe?   
 
This will be a three part mini-series that will be an introduction to  
Stephen Ministry founder Kenneth Haugk’s book “Christian Caregiving, a 
Way of Life.” This is a practical, “how-to” manual for relating and caring in 
distinctively Christian ways.   
The experiential class will be offered August 14, 21, and 28 at 10:45 and 
last one hour.   

 God’s Work. Our Hands. Sunday God’s Work. Our Hands. Sunday God’s Work. Our Hands. Sunday God’s Work. Our Hands. Sunday 

September 11, 2016September 11, 2016September 11, 2016September 11, 2016    
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Dedication Service for Building Independence Lake Wheeler on August 21st 
Lutheran Services Carolinas (LSC) is excited to announce the opening of Building Independence Lake 
Wheeler – three homes that will serve nine low-income adults with intellectual and/or developmental 
disabilities. To celebrate the opening,   LSC is hosting a dedication worship service and open house 
scheduled for Sunday, August 21 at 4:00 p.m. The service will be held on the grounds of the homes 
located at 2610 Lake Wheeler Road in Raleigh and will feature special speakers and fellowship with 
the organizations, donors, and volunteers who made this project possible.  A barbecue, sponsored by 
Thrivent Financial, will take place following the service.  

 
Each energy efficient home includes three private bedrooms and 
bathrooms, and common kitchen, living, and dining space.  
LSC will operate the homes, which will include offering services that 
empower residents on their journey to independence. Residents  
will benefit from affordable monthly rents, access to public 
transportation and shopping, life skills coaching, opportunities for 
paid jobs and vocational training, and continuous encouragement 
from LSC staff.  
 

The project was initiated as a collaboration between The Serving 
Cup, Habitat for Humanity of Wake County, and LSC. Other Building Independence partners include 
the North Carolina Housing Finance Agency, Wake County Lutheran congregations, Thrivent 
Financial, Wheat Ridge Ministries, and many other generous individuals and organizations. For more 
information about the August 21 service, please contact Ellen Watts, LSC, at watts@LSCarolinas.net. 

 

 

  

 

 

 
Meets every month on the  2nd & 

4th Saturday morning at 10:00  

in Luther Hall.  We need your 

hands to help make and 

distribute 500 lunches. This is a 

great opportunity to serve for 

the whole family! Summer is a 

tough time in general for the 

Food Bank (where we get a bulk 

of our food), so as you are doing 

your weekly shopping, please 

keep Brown Bag Ministry in 

mind.   Questions? Email Stacey 

Bell at raleighbells@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

Attention THRIVENT members  

Have you checked your Thrivent Choice dollars 

lately? It would be great if you would check to see 

if you have any Choice dollars you can donate to  

St Philip. You can either go online to Thrivent.com 

or call 1-800-Thrivent and ask for Fraternal.  

If you call just tell them you want to designate your 

Choice dollars to St Philip. If you do it online, once 

you get connected go to My Thrivent and there 

you will see a button to designate your Choice 

dollars.  Let's see if we can substantially increase 

what was donated last year.  Thank you for 

considering giving your Choice Dollars to your 

church.  
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In-depth Bible Study Kicks Off in September  

The Divine Drama is an intermediate-level Bible study 

course from Crossways International. It’s ideal for those 

who want a more in-depth study of scripture. Its 16 units  

on the complete biblical storyline (The Biblical Narrative)  

and 14 units on the themes arising from scripture  

(Our Narrative) provide a solid foundation for lifelong  

faith-formation.  

The titles for each unit are: 

 

The cost of this study is $34.00. This includes two student course books with full color graphics and 
two student workbooks with study questions for each unit. 
 

If two people want to share 1 set of the full color manuals and each have their own copy of the student 
workbooks the cost is $44.00. You would get 1 copy of the manuals and 2 copies of the workbooks. 
 

Make checks payable to St. Philip and note Bible Study on the memo line. Drop your check in the 
offering plate or turn it in at the church office. 

 

Classes will be held on Monday mornings at 10:00 a.m. and on Monday nights at 6:30 p.m. in the  
Music Room beginning on Sept 12, 2016. 

 

Please register by Aug. 31 so that the materials can be ordered and received by the start of class. 
Registration forms are on the last page of the newsletter or in the entryway near Luther Hall. 

16 units – Biblical Narrative 
 

Biblical Stage 

The Divine Drama in miniature 

Beginning and purpose 

Enter Chaos 

A people – a Mission 

Compassion and Covenants 

Wilderness and Wantonness 

Kings and Kingdoms 

From Kingdom to Captivity 

Thus Saith the Lord! 

A New Exodus – a New People 

Between the Testaments 

The Messianic Age Has Come! The Claim. 

The Messianic Age Has Come! The Verdict 

The Messianic Age Today 

Covenants – Old and New 

14 units – Our Narrative 
 

Some Biblical Basics 

Our Baptismal Exodus 

Blest Be the God and Father 

Jesus the Messiah 

The Holy Spirit 

God’s Grace – Human Response 

When the End Comes 

With Angels and Archangels 

Preparing for the Banquet 

Kingdoms in Conflict 

The Privilege of Prayer 

The Lord’s Prayer 

Redeemed to be Responsible 

Therefore, Beloved Brothers and Sisters  
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Happy Birthday 
Madeline Desantis 8/1 

Suzanne Zeok 8/2 

Nicole Reinhardt 8/2 

Michael Stewart 8/4 

Anna DePollo 8/4 

Thomas Sternloff 8/7 

Jasmin Williams 8/7 

Drew DePollo 8/7 

Bobby Foil 8/11 

Debbie Voress 8/12 

John Foil 8/13 

Jackson Lawrence 8/14 

JP Attanasio 8/15 

Jamie Bratcher 8/15 

Steve Gibson 8/16 

Kory Schroeder 8/16 

Amy Lindstrom 8/16 

Marjorie Smith 8/17 

Krissy Tharrington 8/17 

Eleanor Flora 8/17 

Edgar Voress 8/18 

Dan Walser 8/18 

Katie Zeok 8/18 

Isabella Buff 8/18 

Aurora Davis 8/19 

Heidi Pongracz 8/20 

Nicholas Halferty 3/30 

Kathy Blum 8/21 

John Zeok 8/23 

Judith Eise 8/23 

Michael Reinhardt 8/23 

Hunter Bryan 8/25 

John Matarzynski 8/26 

Erin Bratcher 8/26 

Cameron Bryan 8/26 

Grace Kindl 8/27 

Woodrow Yonts 8/28 

Cathryn Hewett 8/28 

Carol Williams 8/30 

John & Melissa Darrow 8/1/1992 24 

Michael & Catelina Fagan 8/4/2012 4 

Pam & Bob Northrup 8/4/1979 37 

Stephen & Barbara Burdette 8/6/1960 56 

Fernando & Carol Puente 8/7/1977 39 

Dan & Laura Walser 8/8/1987 29 

Mike Maness & Lois Knauff 8/10/1985 31 

Woody & Runell Yonts 8/16/1958 58 

Ed & Jan Peterson 8/21/1971 45 

Paul & Kathy Casadonte 8/22/1987 29 

Ken & Nancy Grant 8/22/1969 47 

Myron & Sandra Kelly 8/22/1964 52 

Joe & Kathryn Edwards 8/23/1970 46 

Warren & Lana Sanders 8/24/1985 31 

Jerry & Dianna Rimmer 8/26/1972 44 

Doug & Tammy Vinsel 8/26/1972 44 

Carlton & Gloria Baird 8/31/1969 47 

Bill & Laura Bunte 8/31/1997 19 

Happy Anniversary 



13 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 
1 
 

2 

10:00 AM Staff Meeting 
11:30 AM  

Abundance Ministry 
7:00 PM Boy Scout 
Leader Training 
 

3 

10:00 AM Senior 
Ministry 
 

4 

12:00 PM Ladies 
Lunch 
6:30 PM Girl 
Scout Leaders 

5 

10:00 AM Al-Anon 

7:00 PM AA 
 

6 

 

7:00 PM AA 

7 

9:30 AM Worship Service 
with Communion 
10:30 AM  Reception for 
Vicar Molly 
10:45 AM Augsburg 
Study 
 

8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9 

10:00 AM Staff Meeting 
7:00 PM Boy Scouts 
7:00 PM Preschool 
 

10  

9:30 AM Quilting 

 

 
 
 

11 

 

4:30 PM  

Salvation Army 
7:00 PM Finance 
 
 

 

12 

10:00 AM Al-Anon 
 

7:00 PM AA 
 
 

13 

10:00 AM 

Brown Bag 
Ministry 
7:00 PM AA 

14 

9:30 AM Worship Service 
with Communion 
10:30 AM  Fellowship 
10:45 AM Augsburg 
Study 
10:45 AM Christian 
Caregiving Study 
6:00 PM Congregation 
Council 
6:30 PM Boy Scout 
Leader Training 

15 

 
1:00 PM Bridge 
Group 
 

16 

10:00 AM Staff Meeting 
11:30 AM  

Abundance Ministry 
7:00 PM Boy Scouts 

17 

 

 

18 

6:30 PM Men’s 
Pub Ministry 

19 

10:00 AM Al-Anon 
 

7:00 PM AA 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 

8:00 AM Boy 
Scouts Leader 
Training 
9:00 AM TEC 
#51 
7:00 PM AA 
 
 

21  

9:30 AM Worship Service 
with Communion 
10:30 AM  Fellowship 
10:45 AM Augsburg 
Study 
10:45 AM Christian 
Caregiving Study 
4:00 PM Building  
Independence Homes 
Dedication (off site) 
6:30 PM Boy Scouts 
Leader Training 

22 

 
23 

8:30 AM Men’s Breakfast 
10:00 AM Staff Meeting 
12:30 AM Puzzle Get-
Together 
6:30 PM Women’s Group 

7:00 PM Boy Scouts 

24 

9:30 AM Quilting 
25 

 

26 

10:00 AM Al-Anon 
6:00 PM Boy 
Scout recruitment 
overnighter 
7:00 PM AA 

27 

10:00 AM 

Brown Bag 
Ministry & 
Play Day @ 
Cedar Point 
7:00 PM AA 
 

28 

9:30 AM Worship Service 
with Communion 
10:30 AM  Fellowship 
10:45 AM Sunday 
School Teacher  
Orientation 
10:45 AM Christian 
Caregiving Study 
10:45 AM Augsburg 
Study 
1:30 PM RAFA Flute 

29 30 
10:00 AM Staff Meeting 
11:30 AM  

Abundance Ministry 
7:00 PM Boy Scouts 

31    

Deadline for the September Epistle is  
Monday  8/15.  
 

Submit to admin@st-philip.org 
 

Submissions received after the 15th may be  

sent out in the weekly E-News. 
 

Deadline for E-News and BBN is Tuesday, 12:00 noon. 

 

Sunday Morning Schedule 
(June 12 - September 11) 

9:30 a.m.     Worship 
10:45 a.m.  Augsburg Adult Study 
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919-846-2992 
 

Office Hours:  
Mon-Fri 

9:00 —4:00 
 

 

Rev. Pam Northrup  
Senior Pastor 
pastorpam@st-philip.org 
919-987-0102 
(in case of emergency) 
 

Vicar Molly Markley 
Seminary Intern 
vicar@st-philip.org 
 

Cathryn Hewett 
Director of Faith Formation 
Cathryn@st-philip.org 
 

Marcia Klinder-Badgley 
Director of Music Ministries 
marciakb@st-philip.org 
 

Jane Gue 
Office Administrator 
admin@st-philip.org 
 

Y’Sang Milo 
Custodian 

St. Philip Lutheran Church 
7304 Falls of Neuse Road 
Raleigh, NC 27615 

919-846-2992 

www.St-Philip.org9-846-2992 

Like us on  

Facebook  

Registration Form for In-depth Bible Study 

I’ll/We’ll attend the class on: 

___________ Monday mornings at 10:00 a.m. 

___________ Monday evenings at 6:30 p.m. 

Order ______ full set(s) of materials for me/us. 

Order ______ partial set(s) of only the workbooks. 

This is only if 2 people are sharing the manuals and 

each wants their own workbook. 

The cost of the full set (2 full color manuals and 2 

workbooks) is $34. 

The cost of the 1 set of manuals and 2 sets of the 

workbooks is $44. 

My/our check for _________________ has been: 

___________ placed in the offering plate 

___________ mailed/delivered to the church office 

___________ Paid on-line 

 

Name(s): ___________________________________ 


